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ELR INFORMATION BULLETIN
ESU IB 322-19-12
(Please do not post this bulletin or give copies to students.)
September 30, 2019


To:  School Presidents 
Subject:  Invitation:  Annual 2019 AVAA Conference – October 15 -17, 2019
Dear President, 

On August 16, 2017, the President signed into law the Colmery Act (Public Law 115-48), which includes the most comprehensive changes to GI Bill benefits since enactment of the Post 9/11 Veterans Educational Assistance Act (Post 9/11 GI Bill) in 2008. Specifically, the Colmery Act enhances access and availability to educational benefits for eligible Veterans through several technical adjustments, calls for investment in information technology (IT) systems, and fundamentally changes the way we view the GI Bill. The Colmery Act has become known as the Forever GI Bill because of its most recognized feature – the removal of the 15-year time limitation for Veterans who transitioned out of the military after January 1, 2013, and eligible dependents, to use their Post-9/11 GI Bill benefits. The law also restores benefits to Veterans impacted by school closures since 2015, and expands benefits for certain Reservists, surviving dependents, and Purple Heart recipients among other improvements.
VA has taken significant steps since the Colmery Act was enacted to implement thirteen provisions that were effective immediately and has begun a multifaceted outreach campaign to highlight and promote the changes to Veterans and beneficiaries. It is vitally important that our outreach campaign provide this updated information to each GI Bill School Certifying Official representing colleges and universities across the nation. As an institution approved for VA educational benefits, we want to assist you in maintaining the guidelines set forth in the Colmery Act. In order to do this, we will need your assistance in supporting the AVAA conference.
As the Education Liaison Representative, I am asking you to allow and encourage your GI Bill School Certifying Official/s to attend this years’ Alabama Veterans Affairs Association conference. 
The conference will be held at the Perdido Key Resort October 15 – 17, 2019.  There will be representatives from the National, Regional, and State VA offices will be presenting at the conference. There will also be a pre-conference workshop for all new Certifying Officials. I would also like to invite any other school representative who are involved in veterans’ educational benefits at your institution to attend.  (Registrar, financial aid, account services, etc.).

VA look forward to working with you to provide the best educational opportunities possible to our Nation's Veterans, Service Members, and Dependents. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or view the website at https://www.avaa.online.
Sincerely, 
Margaret M. Shirley-Myers
MARGARET M. SHIRLEY-MYERS, ELR, ALABAMA

Education Liaison Representative

Alabama, Atlanta RPO/Montgomery Office

334-213-3472/FAX:  334-213-3431
DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS


345 Perry Hill Road


Montgomery, AL  36109
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